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Hello everyone, 

 

I wanted to take a moment to share something 

I’m really excited about. I’ve recently taken  

on a new role at Alcester Academy as the 

Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI)  

Coordinator. 

 

This role is all about making sure that every 

student feels seen, heard and valued—

whatever their background, identity or experi-

ences. I’ll be working with staff, students and 

families to help create a school environment 

where fairness, respect and belonging are at 

the heart of everything we do. 

 

As part of this work, I’m putting together a 

calendar of events to celebrate the amazing 

diversity within our school and beyond.  

There will be themed assemblies, Super 

Learning Days, awareness weeks, and some 

exciting trips to help students explore different 

cultures, histories and perspectives. I’ll  

be sharing more details on these very soon! 

 

For me, this role is really important because 

school should be a place where everyone can be 

themselves, feel safe, and be proud of who they 

are. I’m really looking forward to helping 

make that a reality—not just through events, 

but by listening to students and families and 

making sure their voices shape the work  

we do. 

If you have any ideas, questions or would like 

to get involved in anything EDI-related, please 

don’t hesitate to get in touch via email at:  

emilybishop@alcesteracademy.org.uk.  

 

I’d love to hear from you.  

 

You can also find us on x.com at @alcester_edi  

 

Miss Bishop 

mailto:emilybishop@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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Headlines by  
Mrs Mellors 

Good afternoon parents and 

carers, 

  

Thanks to Mr Anderson for the 

IT safety updates in last 

week’s bulletin. And, to Miss 

Bishop for launching the EDI 

introduction today as part of 

her new whole school role. This 

is very exciting. 

  

It’s just a very brief update from me  

today with a special mention to the Young Enter-

prise team; Endangerlings for their creativity 

award at the Regional Finals last week, and to our 

Young Bakers at the Food Festival Bake Off last 

weekend! Congratulations to everyone involved. 

  

Thank you 

A huge thank you to Miss Pass who leaves us today 

after her work in art and photography during Miss 

Nemeshanyi’s maternity leave. Miss Nemeshanyi 

returns after half term. 

  

Good luck to the Paris trip! 

The Paris trip left at 2am this morning! Watch out 

on X for their adventures over the next few days. 

  

School training day 

Reminder—school training day Friday 27th June 

2025. School is closed to all students. I’ll update 

you after half term on other key dates. 

 

Uniform 

Miss Buckthorp has sent out a separate  

communication about uniform for you all. Students 

should not return on 2nd June wearing jumpers. 

Just their blazer, tie and school shirt with trousers 

or skirt. 

  

Farewell Mrs Quirke 

After 24 dedicated years at the school, we reached 

a very sad day yesterday saying farewell to Mrs 

Quirke in LSU as she takes early retirement. Mrs 

Quirke was first appointed to the school as a teach-

ing assistant. Her role has evolved over time to in-

clude supporting the work of our Heads of Year 

and Houses (Ragley and Greville), and then in our 

Achievement and Progress Area (APA). 

 

Mrs Quirke’s own children attended the school as 

students. They are now grown up and keep  

Mrs Quirke very busy with four children of their 

own. Most recently, Mrs Quirke has worked as part 

of our LSU team and has been our deputy safe-

guarding school lead, a position that she has taken 

extremely seriously. In her day to day work, Mrs 

Quirke has led many of our Early Help cycles, she 

has liaised carefully with our external counselling 

and mentoring professionals and has brokered the 

student centred support from many of our external 

agencies. 

 

For those of you that have worked with Mrs Quirke 

over her time with us, you’ll know quite how caring 

and compassionate she is and how much time she 

commits to fully supporting our students and par-

ents alike. In her work, Mrs Quirke has optimised 

the Academy values at all times. She has gone 

above and beyond her role for so many individuals, 

repeatedly ensuring that the students in school are 

looked after and cared for in a bespoke way accord-

ing to their needs. On behalf of the governing body, 

staff, students and parents, I would like to sincere-

ly thank Mrs Quirke for her lifelong dedication to 

the school and all that she has done for so many 

over the last 24 years. 

 

Mrs Quirke is well loved by her colleagues at 

school,  and we will all miss seeing her very much 

indeed. There will be a huge gap left in the day to 

day life of the school now and it will take some 

time to adjust to this. 

  

We all wish you a fantastic early retirement  

Mrs Quirke. Please stay in touch with us! 
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Amazing Donation! 

A huge thank you to Mr Paul McStrafick for  

donating yet another fantastic custom-built  

guitar to Alcester Rock Academy! We’re truly 

grateful for his ongoing support and kindness— 

it means the world to us!  

 

Alcester Rock Academy and Alcester Academy 

site team have just been given the go-ahead by 

the council to proceed with our studio build.  

So it’s full steam ahead. 

 

Thanks again to all who donated and support 

Alcester Rock Academy!  

 

Mr Badham 

Finally, I want to wish you all a restful bank  

holiday and half term. We all return to school on 

Monday 2nd June 2025. Thank you for your  

on-going support. 

  

Sarah Mellors—Headteacher 
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Riding the Waves:  

Our Unforgettable Cornwall Adventure 

Last week 87 year 9 students along with Miss 

Buckthorp, Mrs Evason, Mr Badham, Mr Nash 

and Mr Dallow, all set off for Newquay for a week 

of water sports on our first ever trip down to 

Cornwall, where we spent the week on the  

beautiful beaches of Newquay and Falmouth.  

  

Over the next few days, we found ourselves body 

boarding, learning to stand up surf  and catching 

waves at Fistral Beach in Newquay. 

 

 

After a couple of days in Newquay, we went off to 

Swanpool Beach in Falmouth and spent two days 

doing stand up paddleboarding, sailing and 

kayaking. There was lots of fun on the Mega SUP 

with some great teamwork been shown. 

   

One of the favourite activities of the week was 

coasteering where many faced their challenges by 

jumping off the high rocks and making their way 

along the coastline at Falmouth. It was great to 

see the students really supporting each other. 
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We had beautiful sunny weather and it was an amazing week, 

made possible by the fantastic group of young people that we 

took. It was a real pleasure to see how the students all got on, 

supported each other, grew in confidence and learnt how to live 

alongside each other as well as seeing them gain confidence and 

learning new skills.  
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The students were an absolute credit to the 

school, and they were complimented by all the 

instructors from Elemental UK  who really en-

joyed working with them, and loved their spirit, 

politeness and sheer enthusiasm in all they did, 

this made us very proud! They were delightful 

company.  

Thanks to all the students, staff and parents who 

supported the trip. 

 

Miss Buckthorp 
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take 
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Could You Be Our Next School Governor? 

 
Alcester Academy is seeking committed individuals  
to join our Governing Body 

 

Our Governors come from a wide range of backgrounds and share a common goal: to 

ensure every student at Alcester Academy receives the highest quality education and 

support. Working closely with the Headteacher, Senior Leadership Team, and staff, 

Governors provide strong strategic direction and help shape the school’s future. 

 

We are proud of our welcoming, inclusive, and positive school ethos, and we believe that a 

strong Governing Body plays a vital role in sustaining this environment. 

 

You don’t need experience in education—just a willingness to contribute, learn, and make a 

difference. While the time commitment is flexible, we ask Governors to attend at least four 

meetings per term. 

 

If you’re interested in finding out more, please contact Mike Dean, Chair of Governors, at 

mikedean@alcesteracademy.org.uk, or get in touch with the Academy office 

admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk. 

 

Mike Dean—Chair of Governors 

If you have concerns that a child is suffering any 

form of abuse, neglect or cruelty contact 

the Warwickshire Children and Families Front 

Door (Front Door) immediately by calling 01926 

414144.  

 

Lines are open Monday to Thursday 8.30am - 

5.30pm, Friday 8.30am - 5.00pm. 

If you need to get in touch out of usual office 

hours, please contact the Emergency Duty Team 

 immediately by calling 01926 886922. 

 

If you think that a child is at immediate risk,  

contact the Police immediately by calling 999. 

Safeguarding over Whitsun half term 

https://www.safeguardingwarwickshire.co.uk/safeguarding-children 

mailto:mikedean@alcesteracademy.org.uk
mailto:admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk
https://www.safeguardingwarwickshire.co.uk/safeguarding-children
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Grease is the Word! 
Our November 2025 
School Show  
Announced 

 

We are excited to announce 

that our November 2025 

school show will be Grease 

the Musical. More details 

will follow after May half 

term!  

Performing Arts  

Department 
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Alcester Academy Term Dates 

 

Thursday 12th June 2025   Year 7 Parents’ Evening. SchoolCloud 

Parents’ Evenings 2024-25 

SUMMER TERM 2025  

Half Term     Monday 26th—Friday 30th May 2025  

Back to school    Monday 2nd June 2025  

School closed    Friday 27th June 2025—Teacher training day  

Summer Term ends   Friday 18th July 2025 at 12.40pm  

Last Saturday, thirteen students from Alcester 

Academy took part in the Alcester Food Festival 

Bake Off, competing against other students from  

St Benedicts and Alcester Grammar School. 

 

The theme for the bake off was Marvellous Crea-

tions, students were tasked with designing and 

making a tray bake inspired by Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory. The students did a fantastic  

job and made some really creative tray bakes  

which were presented at the food festival and 

judged by professional bakers and members of  

the Cadbury Family Trust. 

A huge congratulations to Alice in year 10 who won 

the best KS4 entry with her creation, and to Connor 

in year 7 who did an amazing job to be crowned the 

overall winner of the competition!  

 

Connor made a Jaffa Brownie which went down a 

storm with the judges, and he took home the prize 

of a luxury hamper from Hilliers Farm Shop.  

 

Well done and thank you to all the students that 

took part and made such an effort to display their 

fantastic creations at the Bake Off. 

Mr Tuckey 

 Alcester Food Festival Bake Off 
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The Post  

Driver required to transport students in years 7-11 from addresses in Alcester and Bidford 

to Alternative Education Providers in Warwickshire. Morning and afternoon collections  

required. Timetable of requirements will vary.  

 

Relevant driving skills and valid licence allowing the post holder to drive a “D1” size  

vehicle is essential. The successful candidate will need to be prepared to complete a  

minibus diving test organised by the Academy.  

 

Application Process  

Interested applicants should hold a clean driving licence and be subject to a full DBS 

check. Could suit retired person. Please email the school if you are interested, with a full 

CV admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk. 

  

Alcester Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 

children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this 

commitment. Enhanced DBS disclosure is required for appointment to this 

post. For shortlisted candidates, please be aware that online searches may be 

done as part of due diligence check.  

Casual Driver Required Hourly Rate £13.74  

Closing date: Friday 29th May at 12 noon  

Starting: As soon as possible  

Casual Driver  

ADVERT ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE        

mailto:admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/academy-information/vacancies
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Epraise Leaderboard—for the past 7 days 

 

Top Students—past 7 days: 

1 Oliver  7TN Greville 18 points 

1 Ella   10MO Greville 18 points 

3 Leo   7LX Ragley 17 points 

3 Kian   10BI Billesley 17 points 

5 Tony  10PL Billesley 16 points 

5 Ranveer  8RO Greville 16 points 

5 Austin  7RA Ragley 16 points 

5 Kaitlyn  7TN Billesley 16 points 

9 Elliot   7RA Ragley 15 points 

9 Nora   7LX Oversley 15 points 

Top House—past 7 days: 

1 Billesley 1039 points 

2 Oversley 1023 points 

3 Ragley 988 points 

4 Greville 980 points 

 

Top Subjects—past 7 days: 

1 English 516 points 

2 Science 466 points 

3 Maths  386 points 

4 French 232 points 

5 History 224 points 

   
Top Staff—past 7 days: 

1 Mrs Hirji  315 points 

2 Mrs Weatherley 242 points 

3 Mrs Gorner  239 points 

4 Mr Rossiter  224 points 

5 Mrs Marshall 211 points 

 

Top Tutors—past 7 days: 

1 7LX 270 points 

2 7RA 264 points 

3 7TN 240 points 

4 8NA 237 points 

5 8RO 236 points 
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Endangerlings Game 

Club - PE 1 
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Whole School Attendance this week is 91.9% 
 

Top tutors this week:  

7LX with 96.8% attendance             

8AN with 97.5% attendance 

9GA  with 98.5% attendance 

10BW with 94.1% attendance 

11MR with 89.6% attendance 

 

If your child is absent from school, 

please inform the Attendance Officer,  

Mrs Louise Hatcher, of the reason before 

8.30am each day.  

 

This can be done through SchoolComms,  

by calling 01789 762285, or by emailing 

louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk. 

Thank you, Mrs Hatcher 

Attendance News 

To comply with the School Attendance (Pupil Reg-

istration) (England) Regulations 2024 and Data  

Protection expectations, it is vitally important 

that Alcester Academy keeps accurate and up to 

date information relating to every pupil on roll. 

 

The information we are required to record in-

cludes: 

• Pupil’s full legal name (and if appropriate, 

their preferred name). 

• The name, address and contact details of 

every person known to the school/academy 

who is a parent* to the pupil with whom the 

pupil normally resides (this is the address 

that has been used to register with their 

GP). 

• The name, address and contact details of 

any additional parent*. 

• Any other emergency contact details. 

 

In order to gather this information, every year we 

send out data collection forms. Parents are asked 

to complete the form with as much information as 

possible and then return to the school, signed and 

dated. We would ask that even where there are no 

amendments to the data collection sheet, parents 

return the form, signed and dated.  

 

Alcester Academy requests that if you change 

your contact number, move home or there are any 

other circumstances which may impact your child, 

the school is notified as a priority. 

 
N.B. *The Education Act 1996 defines a ‘parent’ 

as a). any natural parent, whether married or not, 

b). any parent who, although not a natural parent, 

has parental responsibility as defined in the Chil-

dren Act (1989) for a child or young person c). any 

person who, although not a natural parent, has 

care of a child or young person.  

Notice for Parents  

mailto:louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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* SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS *  

This week’s Sport: 

U13 Cricket v AGS 

It was brilliant to see our U13 cricket team in 

action this week v AGS. Well done to all who rep-

resented the Academy. A special mention to the 

four year 7 students who played fantastically well 

in the year 8 fixture, and to Barney who got 2 

wickets in a row and showed some superb bowl-

ing skills. The match was decided by just 2 runs, 

with AGS taking victory, however it was an ex-

tremely positive first performance to build on af-

ter half term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U13 and U15 Girls Tennis v AGS 

Our girls LTA School’s tennis league season got 

underway. It was brilliant to have so many girls 

represent the Academy in this fixture versus 

Stratford School and even more so, that a large 

number were playing their first competitive 

match. Well done to our U15 team who were vic-

torious on the afternoon and a particular mention 

to Poppy (year 7) who led our U15 girls brilliantly 

by winning both her singles and doubles match.  
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After School Sport 

U13 and U15 Boys Tennis v AGS 

Our boys league match versus Stratford was 

played on Thursday this week, I look  

forward to updating you on this fixtures result 

after half term.  
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